Congleton Cycling Campaign - Minutes of Meeting 14 January 2010

Meeting held at Congleton Rugby Club, Congleton

Attending:  Peter Hall (PH), Ian Wilson (IW), Margaret Horner (MH)

Denise Hurst (DH), Bob Norton (BN), Georgina Norton (GN), 
Beryl Swash (BS), Alex Scaresbrook (AS),

Apologies: Dot Wilson (DW), Val Scaresbrook (VS), Mathew Axford (MA), 

Heather Pearce (HP),
Minutes:  Error in AGM minutes - should have been Georgina Norton and not  Geraldine as minuted - apologies from secretary. Remainder of minutes of last meeting accepted.

Chairman's Report

PH says Geoff Beadle (Leisure and Play Development Manager at Cheshire East Council) wants a list of rides and events from CCC, Congleton Cycle Club, Bikeability and other cycling related clubs and organisations from Cheshire East. He has funding to publish and distribute a calendar of events. PH says he hasn't heard from other groups. 

BN happy to submit Congleton Cycling Clubs 3rd Sat of the month rides, which meets at West Heath shopping centre at 11.30am (Winter months) and 1.00pm in summer.  Also their Thursday evening rides May, June, July and August. (BN to confirm dates and times).

PH will submit CCC rides-  Farmers Market rides - 1st Saturday of every month - meet at junction of Canal Road and Moss Road 9.30am. Also the Pedalling Picnic - 20 June - during National Bike Week which sets off from Congleton Food Festival.

BN has been in touch with CycleEngland re training for up to 2000 children from year 5 at primary schools in Cheshire East. Bid for the funding has been submitted. Geoff Beadle will set a date for a meeting to get the training underway - hopefully some children in this financial year, then with the current bid money, start on the 2000 children in year 2010/11. Won't know if bid is successful until May making the training period very tight.

If the bid is successful, Greg Woodford (CTC Training Officer) who is currently training supplier for Cheshire East will sub contract training out to training companies - his role then will be to monitor standards and delivery of training. However, he is not confident about training 2000 children as this number represents about 40% of the total year 5 intake for Cheshire East.

BN - 6 names have been put forward via the Cheshire East Cycling Campaign of people interested in becoming Bikeability trainers.  However it seems Cheshire East has not spent much effort in recruiting trainers from cycling clubs or other organisations.

BN says Congleton Cycling Club has applied for "Go Ride" which would take training beyond Bikeability level 2. Club members could receive coaching training from CycleEngland.

AOB

IW - Congleton Library display boards booked for 22 March to 7 April. PH to check with Mike Barr regarding display material currently in Crewe Library.

Display boards also booked for 7 - 28 June - we can put up a "local" display as this period covers our Pedalling Picnic and National Bike week.

Next Meeting:  Thursday 16 February 2010 7.00pm at Congleton Rugby Club.

